
St Mary The Virgin Ardleigh Parish
Minutes of PCC Meeting
Sunday 13th September in churchyard outside Church porch - for COVID-19 reasons
In attendance:
Chair:         Antony Wilson (ACW)
Members: Martin West (MW) Richard Culley (RC) Christine Mingay (CM)Sue Browne (SB)
Apologies:   Francis Perera     Christina Volkmann     Amanda Watts
	Agenda Item
	Minutes

	1
	Election of PCC officers
a) Lay Chair - Sue Browne
a) Secretary - Sue Browne; with both Martin West and Christine Mingay happy to take minutes if/when Sue is acting as Lay Chair
b) Treasurer - Francis Perera, who is happy to explore future transitioning
c) Electoral Roll Officer - Richard Culley
d) Standing Committee - Rev. Antony Wilson, Sue Browne, Martin West
e) Any co-opted appointments - None

	2
	Any other business
i. Seat in Churchyard
The PCC members considered the proposal for the oak seat made by Genesis, Orwell Mencap, recently distributed by SB
Discussion took place about the oak construction, placement and price
It was proposed that a seat should be purchased for the use of all visitors to the churchyard , and sited next to the buttress of the Tower on the south facing wall, west of the porch
PROPOSER: Richard Culley
SECONDER: Christine Mingay
VOTE: Unanimous
ii. Ian Young
Discussion was again had about the letter received by Ian on 10/08/20 and reply sent by ACW to Ian on 06/09/20, following discussion between him [ACW] and SB.
CM wishes to very readily welcome Ian back as did all members present. It was agreed we will continue to pray for Ian and Jane that they can be reconciled and rejoin our church. This does involve Ian contacting the Safeguarding Team in Chelmsford to complete the closure of his case with them. It was felt that the best way forward is for each of us to individually reach out to Ian when appropriate in God’s timing
iii. Future PCC meetings
ACW informed RC that we, as a PCC, had agreed to all future meetings being Joint with Dedham PCC and where the first part of the meetings will be joint issues; and the latter half will be split to enable individual PCC meetings to discuss specific fabric and finance issues

	3
	Meeting closed with prayer led by ACW



